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OLD CATTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING  

HELD AT 7.30 P.M.ON THURSDAY 28TH OCTOBER 2010 
AT THE VILLAGE HALL, CHURCH STREET 

 
 

 

PRESENT:   Mr D Thompson - Chairman  
Mr J Arnott   Mr C Green  Mr B Leggett  
Mrs G Masdin  Mr B Palmer  Mrs A Riches   
Mr B Sabberton-Coe  Mr M Vincent   Miss P Wilkin   
Mrs J Williams  
  

PCSO S Bunting Mr G Charlesworth – local press correspondent  
 
APOLOGIES for absence were accepted from - 

Mrs A Chandler   Mr A Lovett    
Mr S Dunn – Broadland District Councillor and Norfolk County Councillor 
Mr K Leggett – Broadland District Councillor  

      
 

The Chairman welcomed everybody to the meeting.   
 

 
 

26.   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 

 Mr D Thompson and Mr B Sabberton-Coe declared their interest as Trustees of the 
Catton Park Trust Ltd.  

 

 
27.  MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 23.9.2010 

   
 It was AGREED that the minutes, which had been circulated with the agenda, be 

confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman. 
 
 

The meeting was adjourned for public discussion. 

 
PCSO Bunting presented the statistics for the month.  Of the large number of calls 
about rowdy or nuisance behaviour most related to same incidents.  The offender 
who had painted graffiti around the Village had been unwell but would be cleaning 
the graffiti off.  The Chairman thanked the officer who left the meeting. 

 
 

The meeting resumed. 
 
 

28.  PLANNING AND PROPERTY COMMITTEE 
 

28.1. Mr B Sabberton-Coe PROPOSED the confirmation and adoption of the 
minutes of the meeting of 11.10.2010.  AGREED. 
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29.  FINANCE AND POLICY COMMITTEE 
         

29.1. Mrs G Masdin PROPOSED the confirmation and adoption of the minutes of 
the meeting of 14.10.2010.  AGREED. 
 

29.2. Recommendations for the budget for 2011-12 
Mrs G Masdin explained the Committee’s proposals for the budget, which would be 
dealt with in detail at the next meeting.  It was unanimously AGREED that the 
budget be prepared in accordance with these proposals, with a 1.35% increase in 
the precept. 
 

29.3. Approval of payments and receipts.  
The list, which had been scrutinised by the Committee, was approved. 

 

 
30. RECREATION GROUNDS COMMITTEE 
       

30.1. Miss P Wilkin  PROPOSED the confirmation and adoption of the minutes of 
the meeting of 18.10.2010.  AGREED. 

 

 
31.  REPORT OF VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE  
 

 There was some concern that a gate had been fixed to the wall of the new toilet 
block, apparently without the consent of the management committee, who had met 
on 27.10.2010. 

 

 
32.  CATTON PARK - UPDATE  
 

        Mr D Thompson reported that there had been a VAT issue that had cast doubt on 
the viability of the finances for the education building project which had been 
satisfactorily resolved and that work had begun on the building. 

 

 Mr B Sabberton-Coe reported that the accounts were currently being prepared by 
Lovewell Blake and would be available soon. 

 

 
 

The Chairman thanked everybody for attending and closed the meeting at 8.05 p.m.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Chairman, 25th November 2010 


